

Footway Obstructions
The report below was written by Barry Butler who attended the meeting on the Chambers’ behalf.  The meeting was hosted by the Windermere & Bowness Civic Society.




Wednesday 25th January 2006 at the Ladyholme Centre

Meeting with:

Alan Sykes
 Windermere Civic Society
Michaela Markland
 Town Centre Manager
Tony Beatty
 Highways County Council 
Trevor Williams
 SLDC
Clive Wickham
 Lake District National Park Authority

David McGowan
 Lake District National Park Authority
Felicity Bruce
 Lake District National Park Authority
Janet O’Hara
 Windermere Civic Society
Jennifer Jewel
 Windermere Town Council
Nick Pearson
 SLDC 
Apologies:

Richard Greenwood
Cumbria Tourist Board

PC Kevin Robson
Cumbria Constabulary

Reference was made to the general visual appearance of Windermere and Bowness.

A number of 'A' boards and signs have been removed from the A591 by the Lake District National Park Authority.  Other 'A' boards have been relocated on owner’s property or removed.
Reference was made to the Windermere Town Plan and the 25year management plan for Windermere.

There were comments made on the plant growth from properties which obstruct the footpath and are also potential hazards for pedestrians.

From the replies from businesses to the letter sent out by the Civic Society last year there was a lot of complaints about the Royal Hotel appearance.

The Civic Society also wrote to the Pump House, The Café on Glebe Road regarding the improvements that they have made around their property with the removal of signs etc.  The Civic Society intends to write to a number of other businesses which have made significant improvements.

The Lake District National Park Authority are there to provide advice and will only take action when necessary and they will give three days notice prior to the removal of any signs.

The representatives from the Highways Department of Cumbria County Council seemed to be totally opposed to the prospect of putting signs on existing highway furniture or erecting of new posts and signs along the highway.

The highways authority will give 7 days notice on safety grounds for the removal of signs.

Applications can be made to the Lake District National Park for temporary hoardings regarding forthcoming events.

There is a meeting on the 16th February at The Hydro regarding the master plan and the pedestrian schemes.  This will be by invitation.

With regard to the bins that have been removed these are generally ones that have not been sufficiently used and therefore removed.  However, the County Council did say that if they had been removed from one place they have generally been re-sited.

David McGowan from the Lake District National Park said that they are proposing doing  education advice on lawful and illegal signs.  They have prepared a draft advert control policy, a copy of which is available and they are proposing to carry out enforcement both on commercial and non commercial signs.  

The National Park Authority and County Council seem to be accepting the possibility of putting notices up on car parks promoting local business together with leaflets along the lines of that used at the Trafford Centre.

It is suggested that there is a further meeting or walk around Windermere and Bowness with the Civic Society and the Lake District National Planning Authority and possibly the Town Manager.  This is still to be arranged
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